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Statement of the Czech Republic 
Thank you, Mr. President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement made on behalf of the European Union.

Mr. Quintana, we thank you very much for your latest report on the impact of ongoing reforms on the human rights situation in Myanmar/Burma. In this regard we appreciate the assistance granted to you by the government during your last visit of the country in mid-February 2013.
The Czech Republic, while acknowledging the positive developments in some areas, remains seriously concerned by ongoing conflicts and tensions in ethnic areas, in particular in Kachin, Nothern Shan and Rakhine states. Those conflicts entail attacks against civilian populations, extrajudicial killings, sexual and gender-based violence, arbitrary arrests and detentions, as well as torture. There are also reported cases of recruitment of child soldiers, use of landmines and forced labour. We urge the government of Myanmar/Burma to continue its inclusive dialogue with all parts of conflicts in order to achieve lasting peace.    
We also remain concerned about the prevailing situation of internally displaced persons, who are staying in temporary camps, which are becoming increasingly permanent. The well known examples of such situation are the camps along the Thai-Myanmar/Burma borders. Moreover we are still receiving reports about the significant humanitarian needs in these and other camps as well as about the lack of freedom of movement in the camps. We therefore specifically welcome the recent decision of the Government to allow United Nations convoys to deliver humanitarian assistance to non-government controlled areas in Kachin state. We call upon the authorities to undertake the necessary steps to implement this decision to the full extent. 
We fully agree with you, Mr. Quintana, that the resolution of the conflict will need to address the role played by ethnic minorities in the reconstruction of the nation. This will be by no means an easy task, since, as we were informed, feeling of fear, distrust, hatred and anger remain high among communities. We are of the same opinion as you that to address this complicated issue requires education, responsible local journalism, as well as mutually respectful dialogue between community leaders. Mr. Quintana, could you please elaborate further on means by which the animosity and negative feelings among ethnic groups could be in your opinion bridged over?
We also subscribe to your statement, Mr. Quintana, that addressing grievances from decades of human rights violations will prevent future violations and will further advance democratic transitions and national reconciliation. Could you please inform us about attitudes to the idea of addressing truth, justice and accountability taken by relevant stakeholders? 
Mr. Quintana, the Czech Republic would once again like to express its full support to your mandate.

Thank you.
